SECRETARY'S REPORT

This is my last AGM for the Old Scholars and I have enjoyed my tenure but it has long been time for the new blood to take over.

The Association has benefitted from all Ashley (and others') work to promote itself via Social Media and hopefully this will lead to lots more engagement and interest in our aims and events.

Over the last year our meetings have been well attended and it is good to see the enthusiastic input from our new recruits.

I know John Ferguson will make an admiral successor in my post and I wish him well. I am happy to stay on for another year and I look forward to a very successful 250 anniversary for FSL.

Maxine Boyd